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The Hacienda Heights Improvement Association

Meeting Minutes
November 18, 2013
LOCATION:  Hacienda La Puente Unified School District, 15959 E. Gale Ave., Industry, CA

MEETING STARTED:  7:00 PM
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIENCE:  The Pledge was led by Joan Licari
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

John Eckman, Maury Edwards, Chris Kakimi, Joan Licari, Jeffrey Lin, Brent Palmer, Lucy Pedregon, Mike Williams Jeff Yann
MINUTES:   Minutes of the October 21, 2013 meeting were approved unanimously on motion by Mike Williams, seconded by Joan Licari. 
TREASURER’s REPORT:  Expenditures of $60.00 were recorded for individual sponsorship for the Public Safety Recognition Luncheon.   Receipts from membership renewals and donations, as well as interest, resulted in additions of $565.33 producing an account balance of $8,145.15.
LAW ENFORCEMENT UPDATE:
CHP Officer Al Perez introduced David Moeller, new captain of the Santa Fe Springs office.  Captain Moeller provided a brief summary of his background and welcomed communications from the community.  Officer Perez reported on the truck fire on the SR 60 Freeway near Hacienda Blvd.   The truck involved was carrying a load of hydrogen gas which had to be carefully handled to avoid an explosion.  Once the fire was extinguished, the hydrogen could be safely released to the atmosphere.  He also advised that CHP will be patrolling in force during the upcoming holidays to reduce hazards caused by drivers under the influence.
Town Sheriff Brian Sanford reported on several crimes involving either car theft or assaults in which suspects were apprehended in Hacienda Heights.
PROGRAM:   No program was presented
COMMUNITY REPORTS
John Eckman advised that Laura Kung no longer works in Congressman Royce’s office. 
Dickie Simmons reported that construction progress on Orange Grove Park and the Community Center continues on track.

Public works has posted signs restricting truck parking on Stimson near Dibble Adult School.

The Puente Hills Landfill is now closed although trucks hauling dirt for the final cover continue to enter the landfill. 

Homeless people continue to be a concern in Hacienda Heights.  He advised calling 211 if homeless people are observed in distress.  He cautioned against providing money to them.
Amy Boteilho reported on activities at the Library.  She also noted that an ice cream vendor has been working near the library and selling questionable items to children at the nearby school.  These vendors are required to be no nearer than 1,000 feet from schools.  
OLD BUSINESS: 
John Eckman advised that the proposed vote on the bylaws revision would be postponed since total attendance of HHIA members was less than the 25 members required for a quorum.

Jeff Yann introduced Ellen Gervase and Henry Gonzalez as new Board candidates in addition to returning incumbents Maury Edwards, Jeffrey Lin, Lucy Pedregon and Hanny Zamora.  Brent Palmer and Lucy Pedregon were thanked for suggesting potential candidates.

NEW BUSINESS:   No new business was discussed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Prior to committee reports, John Eckman noted the absence of Adria Ybarra and stated that she has requested that HHIA consider preparing a letter to Rudy Chavarria thanking him for his service on the Hacienda La Puente Unified School District Board.

MOTION:   HHIA to prepare a letter to Rudy Chavarria thanking him for his service on the HLPUSD Board for presentation by Adria Ybarra at the School Board meeting on Thursday evening.

MOVED:  Mike Williams


SECOND:  Jeff Yann 

APPROVED:  Unanimously


· Code Enforcement:  Brent Palmer:  Reported on various violations he is pursuing with County agencies for investigation and correction.
· Community Relations:  Sandy Keat:  No report.
· Environment:  Jeff Yann:   Summarized comments in a letter proposed for transmittal to County Regional Planning regarding the Hillside Management Area Ordinance and Design Guidelines.
MOTION:  HHIA to transmit, via email to Ms. Brianna Menke, a letter to County Regional Planning providing HHIA comments on the Hillside Management Area Ordinance and Design Guidelines.
MOVED:  Jeff Yann

SECOND:  Mike Williams

APPROVED:  Unanimously
· Adria Ybarra:  No report
· Newsletter:  John Eckman:  The next newsletter is scheduled for issuance in December to include an announcement of the Annual Dinner.  
· Parks & Recreation:  Maury Edwards:   Reported on the upcoming pet adoption day at Schabarum Park and future trips and activities at the Steinmetz Senior Center.
· Programs & Website:  Chris Kakimi:  No report.
· Public Relations:  Mike Williams:  No report.

· Public Safety & Health:  Lucy Pedregon:  Reported on effective means of sanitizing surfaces around the home to reduce the chance of illnesses during the upcoming flu season and clarified the difference between cleansers, which clean surfaces, and sanitizers, which kill infecting agents.
· Streets & Highways:  Jeffrey Lin   Reported on County’s decision to remove a diseased sidewalk tree in response to a question received from a Whittier resident.  Thanked James Yang and Dickie Simmons for posting signs prohibiting parking of large trucks on Stimson Avenue near Dibble Adult School.
· Water & Utility Services:  Joan Licari:  Reported that work on Edison’s Tehachapi Project is on hold in Hacienda Heights while Edison is completing work to place these lines underground in Chino Hills.
She also provided information on various home lighting alternatives to using incandescent bulbs.  While most options are initially more expensive, they are both more energy efficient for the same illumination and last much longer. 
· Zoning:  Hanny Zamora:  No report.
· Annual Dinner Committee:  Lucy Pedregon:  Announced that she will seek to hold a meeting during the upcoming week, once attendee schedules are known, and encouraged other interested board members to attend.
PRESIDENTS REPORT:  Announced that information on duties of HHIA officers and committee chairs has been compiled and will be circulated for review. 
PUBLIC INPUT:   Jean Robsen announced the nomination of John Shubin and Jim Snyder to receive certificates of merit at the annual dinner.
Jean Schultz advised that the School District is continuing to hold a series of public information meetings seeking community input on school district funding decisions. 
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting adjourned at 8:09 P.M.

PREPARED BY:  Jeff Yann, Secretary

